
Pamela Cragin
South Portland 
LD 1507
Dear ENR Committee Members,
Thank you for taking up LD 1507.
We live 3000 feet from fence line of the Sunoco terminal and four tanks from 
Portland pipeline. We experience burst emissions That cause headaches, nausea, 
swollen glands, coughing, and heart pain. 
These fumes often Suffuse our home late at night when we don’t have the opportunity
to reduce our exposure. At times we wake up to our house filled with these toxic 
fumes.
We have used a DEP grab canister to verify that yes we are breathing in benzene 
levels that are well over the ambient air guidelines for Maine at our home during these
burst emissions.
Golf which is now Sunoco was sued by the EPA in 2024 over shooting it’s been seen 
credits at this facility. The neighborhood was Never notified of this EPA lawsuit. 
Neighborhood was never notified that they were exposed to illegal amounts of 
benzene.
It is a human right for us to be notified of potential exposures to dangerous VOC and 
hazardous air pollutants.
Thank you for moving this bill forward. It’s a much needed health and safety 
measure.
Best,
Pamela Cragin


